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Steve’s Snippets
As Rotarians  we spend a lot of time organising how to raise funds,  a lot of time raising them and we get the fun bit of presenting the cheques. Rarely do we get to see what our hard and dedicated work achieves.

Well tonight we do!

Our visit to the Children’s Hospital at Westmead will focus partly on the “Art for Healing” program we donated to in March this year, and partly  on The Rotary Wing, for which we would have provided funds some ten or twelve years ago. I hope we all enjoy our visit and appreciate the good work we are capable of doing by assisting others in need.

As I explained last week we are STILL in negotiations with SOPA regarding the proposed route of the fun run. They are proposing to us a COMPLETELY different route to that of the last five or six years, and understandably this is causing us some difficulties. Rod MacDougall is assisting with negotiations and we are hopeful of a final layout this week.

On the subject of SOPA and Rod, thanks to his persistence and good relations with traffic coordinating, people it looks like SOPA may well pay the bill for the RTA-accredited-marshals, whom we had to pay for at the bike ride in early MAY. If this comes to fruition, we will be able to donate $7,000 instead of $6,000 to the Children’s Medical Research Institute.

Next week will be a normal meeting, and following that on the 18th will be our bike ride appreciation evening for our volunteers and sponsors, as well as presenting the above mentioned cheque to CMRI.

That, fellows, will be my last meeting, as our meeting of June 25th is postponed until the changeover on the 27th.

Consequently, even though we are still busy, there are less things to concern my Board and myself for future activities, and here’s the good news for me and you: SHORTER “SNIPPETS” columns (pun intended!)

Roger Vince said to me this week “I bet you’re glad it’s now June and you’re on your home stretch.” 
Well, Yes and No!   
I’ve enjoyed almost every minute, worked through the “challenges” and appreciated greatly the dedication and interest in Rotary our members have.

I’ll have more time to myself soon, I suppose, but I will miss being right in the centre of the action, as I’m sure many past presidents will agree.

Anyway that’s enough, lets enjoy the Children’s Hospital visit.

Steve

PS  Have to add a BIKE BIT in here. Kevin Beltrame is the latest cycle group member to upgrade to a new racing bike, leaving only Kevin Freund to upgrade.

Beaut bike Beltrame.  No pressure, (not much), Kevin Freund.
Tonight’s Guest Speakers
PDG Ray Reed, and
Professor David Bennett
To Be Thanked by Pres. Steve Taylor
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Peter Douglas,Treasurer, 

reports

Attendance for Wed 28th May
Present 41 Rotarians

Apologies 20      L/Absence 1
Income - Raffle $209.00          S/Arms (last week) $93.00

Raffle Winners:  1st Peter Douglas (basket of fruit) 2nd Domenico Alvaro (red wine) 3rd George Hallworth (dinner on 11th June)


Charles Olsson from Olsson Salt, told us that his ancestors, the Stubbs family, first came to Sydney around 1802 and there is evidence of their presence in the old churchyard at Ebenezer.  In 1878 his grandfather arrived from Scandinavia and operated an iceworks until 1945 when the bottom dropped out of the market with the invention of refrigerators, in particular, Hallstrom fridges.  So in 1946, the family started producing salt blocks instead, buying the saltworks at Marooka in 1957.  This was followed by the start of a salt refinery in Sydney in 1965, the salt coming from Whyalla and Mexico.  The Olsson family eventually bought the Whyalla works, and another plant in Rockhampton.
Salt production needs a windy environment because it makes for better evaporation, and also does better in a place with low rainfall.  The process of making the salt for your table takes three years, from sea water to the saltshaker.

Members seemed stimulated by Charles’ talk, with questions flying thick and fast.  After about 45 minutes, President Steve had to force a close, proving once again that Brian Hennell had excelled himself in providing a speaker who was interesting and informative.

Club members also enjoyed helping themselves to the generous number of salt freebies kindly supplied by Charles.
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Peter Cipolla proudly spoke of his son, Anthony, who required much love and caring help with his speech from the early age of a three-year-old, but who, now, has started school in Kindergarten, and is successfully reading along with the other kids in the class.  Well done, little guy.  What a winner!
New Club Website Address
Please be reminded that the new website address for our club will change soon but Raymond will advise when it’s up and running.
Young Strathfield Leaders
Two 16-year-old Strathfield High School students, Tui Swinnen and Kerri-Anne Sherson, were chosen, along with 350 scholars from around the world, to attend the Global Young Leaders Conference in New York in July.  The girls addressed last week’s meeting, briefly outlining their plans for the trip and some of their ambitions for the future.  Raising money to finance their trip had been a struggle, with “tons” of chocolate being sold, and sponsorship being sought from many groups.

President Steve announced to the girls that the Strathfield Rotary Club would be happy to donate $500 to each girl to help with the costs involved in getting to America and back.  The girls were visibly thrilled.  They have promised to come back on their return from the Conference, and share with us some of the insights they gained through the experience.
Gallantry is Still Alive!
When one hasn’t always been single, one forgets one has to perform certain (dare I say it) ‘manly’ tasks that one didn’t always have to.  I refer to ‘unnecessary’ jobs like checking car tyres for air and putting water in the radiator…boring stuff like that.  Thanks to gentleman Joe Campisi, who fixed a flat tyre, this writer got home safely after last week’s meeting. 
Wandering Rotarians
Brian and Jennifer Hennell are to embark shortly on a European adventure. They will firstly travel to the UK, then spend a short time in Warsaw, and three weeks travelling around France via hired car.  Got any room in the boot, guys?  Well, bon voyage!  We’ll be looking forward to hearing all your travel news when you return.
Meantime, on Sunday, they enjoyed the christening of their brand-new granddaughter, Georgia.

Question of the Week

Why did God make Man before he made Woman?

Because after the rough draft, he then got the design perfect.

Contributions from Alan Taylor:

At Heathrow Airport today, an individual, later discovered to be a high school teacher, was arrested trying to board a flight while in possession of a compass, a protractor, and a graphical calculator.
Authorities believe he is a member of the notorious al-Gebra movement.
He is being charged with carrying weapons of math instruction.
**********************
A group of legionnaires strode through the scorching desert. 

They hadn't had water for three days and hadn't eaten for a week, but they did not crack, and kept marching stolidly on. 
Suddenly one of them froze, 

"Psssst" said he. His companions halted, and strained their eyes to where the first legionnaire was pointing. 

"Le voila", said he, "Regardez, mes amis, isn't zat a bacon tree on ze 'orizon"? And sure enough, there it stood, proud and defiant in the middle of the desert, a true bacon tree. 

Slowly they crept forward towards the mystery object far off, inch by inch, centimetre by centimetre, until they were within a stone's throw of the bacon tree. 

Even nearer they crept, and suddenly, a shot rang out, dropping one of the legionnaires in his tracks. The other legionnaires hit the ground as bullets thudded into the sand around them. The other two returned fire, and gave first aid to their wounded companion. Even as they bandaged him, they could hear his faint voice -

"Zat was no bacon tree," he gasped, "Zat was an 'am bush." 

(You can see why I wasn’t going to own up to these two! VW)
Actual Church Bulletin Bloopers 

Don't let worry kill you -- let the church help. 

For those of you who have children and don't know it, we have a nursery downstairs. 

Weight Watchers will meet a 7 p.m. at the First Presbyterian Church. Please use large double door at the side entrance. 

Jean will be leading a weight-management series Wednesday nights. She's used the program herself and has been growing like crazy!

This afternoon there will be a meeting in the South and North ends of the church. Children will be baptized at both ends.

Next Week’s Speaker

Deric Collocott

“Australian Paint to China”

To Be Introduced by Euan Watson
To Be Thanked by George Helou
Editor reminds club members that any material for the bulletin should reach her by 5 pm Sunday prior to the Wednesday meeting.  Vicki’s email address is vw@netlink.com.au.
Congratulations! Dr & Devi Bala (6th), Edith & John Watkins (6th) Charmaine Giri (6th), Connie Galletta (6th) Rita Tosto (8th), Johanna & Domenico Alvaro (10th)
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